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JUNE 2010  
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
Harding Township's Memorial Day Parade and Ceremony were held on May 31, 
Fred and Walker Kirby were honored as Distinguished Citizens of the Year during 
the Memorial Day celebration sponsored by the Harding Township Civic Association. 
Civic Association President Steve Balog presented the award to Mrs. Kirby during 
Memorial Day ceremonies on Monday, May 31. Fred Kirby was recovering from 
surgery and could not attend, but was represented by his son Jeff Kirby. The citation 
gave equal praise to the Kirbys for a long record of diversified public service and 
philanthropic endeavors.  
 Fred Kirby, a veteran of the Navy who served in England and France during 
WWII, is an investor and businessman. He assumed control in 1967 of both the 
family business interests and the FM Kirby Foundation, a foundation created by 
Fred’s grandfather in 1931. The Foundation has benefited many regional and local 
organizations, including support to First Presbyterian Church, the Great Swamp 
Watershed Association, the Harding Land Trust, the Harding Historical Society, the 
Harding Township Library, the Recreation Association, the New Vernon Volunteer 
Fire Department, and Harding Township as well. The land on which stands Kirby 
Hall, the municipal Building, was given to the Township by the Kirby Family, as was 
the land for Christ the King Church.  
 Walker Kirby has also been deeply involved in many great organizations over 
the years.  She served on the boards of the Peck School, Drew University, Newark 
Academy, NJ Shakespeare Theatre and the Summit Speech School. In her 
volunteer work at the Seeing Eye, she started “Walker’s Walkers” a program of 
volunteers that exercise the dogs daily and a program where visitors can tour the 
facility. 
 The winners of the essay contest, all of whom read their entries, were:  
Olivia Altman 7th grade; Noah French, 6th grade; Drake Mead, 4th grade- and 
Brock Bierly, 2nd grade. 
 



 
 

 
 

2 

THE LIBRARY 
Our doors are open...come on over!  New hours: Monday, Wednesday, Friday 
from 10-4, Tuesday and Thursday from 10-8 [July and August we close at 4], and 
Saturday from 10-2.  If you have time and talent to share, there is an information 
sheet displayed in the Library of the many Volunteer Opportunities on offer, from 
assisting with children’s activities, to designing a newsletter (attention layout artists!), 
to sorting donated books and keeping the sale shelves stocked, to taking pictures of 
Library events...and lots more.  We will welcome your help! 
Children’s Summer Events: The Summer Reading Club, Make a Splash at Your 
Library, has started, sign up at the library!  Mondays:  10 a.m. Toddler Time ~ a 
program for children ages 1-3.  We will read short stories, sing songs, and create a 
theme-related craft.  3 p.m. School Aged Children ~ a program for children in 
grades 2 & 3.  We will read longer stories and create a theme-related craft. 
Wednesdays:  10 a.m. Singing Babies ~ a program designed for infants through 
two-year-olds. We will sing songs and do finger plays.  1 p.m. Mother Goose ~ a 
program for children ages 4-6. We will read stories, play games, and create a theme-
related craft. Summer Mondays, story themes: June 21, Luau; July 5, An Ocean of 
Fun; July 12, Adventures of the High Seas: Pirates; July 19, Fun on the Beach; July 
26, At the Pond; August 2, Thunderstorms; August 9, Camping; August 16, Ice 
Cream; August 23, Fruit; August 30, Back to School. 
 Keep up to date via the Web: hardinglibrary.org.  Call us at 973-267-BOOK 
(2665).  
 
WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
 Coyotes and Foxes and Bears Oh my! Coyotes and foxes and bears have 
been sighted in the township with increasing frequency.  Both bears and coyotes are 
of particular concern. Prevention is the best method for controlling damage, such as 
removing potential food sources such as garbage and birdfeed. Also, pets should not 
be fed outdoors, nor should they be left outdoors overnight. Sightings alone should 
not cause alarm but are a signal to take preventive measures.  
 Black bears should never be fed (Note: in New Jersey, it’s illegal to feed black 
bears, and violators face a penalty of up to $1,000 for each offense) or approached. 
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If a bear comes into your yard, make the bear aware of your presence. Do not feed 
the bear! Make sure the bear has an escape route. Yell, bang pots and pans or use 
an air horn to scare the bear away. 
 Significant damage, nuisance coyotes or aggressive and non-yielding bears 
can be reported to the NJ state Wildlife Services Section at (908) 735-8793, the 
Harding Police Department at (973) 455 0500 and the NJ Division of Fish and 
Wildlife at (877) 927-6337. It is very important to report these incidents as the 
Division will take action only if there is a history. 
 
Notes from Your First Aid Squad (NVVFAS) 
 Summer is nearly upon us, and after a relatively hard winter, we are all eager 
to be outside and get our vitamin D from the sun.  Before it really turns hot, it is well 
to stock up on sun screen preferably SPF30.  Check the label of whatever you buy to 
make sure it provides protection from both UVA and UVB rays. Avoid intentional sun 
exposure, such as a tanning studio or lying in the sun. There is little to be gained 
from buying a lotion with a power greater than SPF50 (but never less than 15). 
Inevitably, a SPF number higher than 50 gives an unwarranted feeling of security 
against the sun, but it doesn’t necessarily block the more deeply penetrating 
ultraviolet A radiation, or so-called aging rays. What matters is that you apply 
sunscreen generously, even on cloudy days, at least every two hours and after 
swimming.  Enjoy the sun but avoid sunburn and excessive exposure by using 
common sense and appropriately applied sun block.  And don’t forget a hat with a 
brim and sunglasses. 
 Have you considered joining the New Vernon Volunteer First Aid Squad?  We 
think you will find it one of the most rewarding volunteer activities you will ever do.  
Please call Sue Sameth at 973-267-0552 or Rachel Matthews at 973-425-0343 for 
details. 
GLEN ALPIN CONSERVANCY OPEN HOUSE 
 Ever wonder what's inside Glen Alpin- hand painted murals, stained glass 
windows dating back to 1904, ornate fireplaces? The Glen Alpin Conservancy will be 
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holding an Open House at Glen Alpin for the public to come out and view the house 
on Sunday, September 12 from 2pm to 4 pm.  
HARDING ALLIANCE AGAINST SUBSTANCE ABUSE The mission of Harding 
Alliance is to provide education and resources to promote healthy decision-making 
and to avoid substance abuse and risky behaviors. The fall season meeting is 
Wednesday, Sept. 15 at 8:45 AM in the Guidance Office of Harding Township 
School. More information, including our meeting schedule and useful links to a 
variety of resources, can be found at http://hardingalliance.hardingnj.org.  If you have 
any questions or comments, please contact Judy Malloy, Chairperson, at 
judymotown@comcast.net.  
 
TOWNSHIP NEWS:  
PRIMARY ELECTION RESULTS: Incumbent Township Committeeman Nicholas 
Platt, received 343 votes in the recent primary. There are no Democratic challengers 
in the fall election. Platt was appointed earlier in the year to fill the vacancy after 
James Rybka resigned. 
 
REPLACEMENT OF THE ROUTE 202 PASSAIC RIVER BRIDGE 
 In April, a meeting was held at the request of the NJ Department of 
Transportation with officials from Harding, Morris, and Bernards Townships, to brief 
the local officials on the analysis of the various options that had been developed at 
the prior meeting  for the replacement of the Route 202 Passaic River bridge.  In 
attendance from Harding were Marshall Bartlett (current Chair of the Harding 
Township Committee), Louis Lanzerotti (immediate past Chair), Amanda Macchia 
(Deputy Township Clerk), Paul Fox (Township engineer) and Kevin Gaffney 
(Township police chief).  
 The DoT presented seven options that they had down-selected after cost and 
feasibility analysis from the set of some fifteen that were developed previously.   
Much discussion ensued as to selecting a final option to proceed forward with.  A 
caucus by the Harding attendees transmitted the conclusion that the officials present 
could not agree with the DoT on a single plan until local residents and business 
owners were informed and opinions listened to.   All officials from the three attending 
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townships agreed with this. 
 The plan forward is for DoT to come to a public meeting in Harding, likely in 
June, to present the two options down-selected from the seven.   In as much as the 
DoT devoted much attention to the environmental issues related to the options (in 
addition to obvious issues of cost), the township officials in attendance requested 
that a high level official from the NJ Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) 
also attend in order to engage in the discussions with township officials and the 
public.  The DoT expressed ambivalence as to whether such an official would be 
willing to attend. The Harding Township Committee will continue to keep everyone 
informed. DoT also indicated that it would inform interested parties “within a certain 
distance of the project” of the meeting. 
 
 
Township Committee Meeting- May 17 School budget  
 Approximately 100 people attended the special meeting of the Township 
Committee with people overflowing into the hall.  
 Lou Lanzerotti from the Township Committee began with a slide presentation 
outlining the number of students in the school, voter turnout since the last defeated 
budget (2002), the operating and debt service budget, the larger expenses in the 
budget with their percentages, and a breakdown of salaries for administrative, 
certified school workers (non-union), and teachers (union). A copy of the 
presentation is posted on the town site at www.hardingnj.org. The median salary for 
the certified school workers which include custodial staff, cafeteria staff, etc. is 
$30,000. Some of these workers are part-time. Their salary increases ranged from 
3%-5%. The median salary for the teachers (this included two secretaries that are in 
the union) is $56,000. Their raises ranged from 0%-8% with the average at about 
5.2%. 
 Norb Gambuzza then gave an update from the Board of Education. Since the 
last public meeting, the Superintendent, the custodians, and the administrative 
staff have agreed to forgo their raises. The teachers union agreed the teachers 
would contribute 1.5% toward their medical. This amounted to a $130,000 reduction. 
An additional $27,000 was also found for a total reduction of $157,000. Remember 
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that in order to get to a 0% increase, $230,000 needed to be cut from the budget. 
This left $73,000. The Township Committee reiterated their stand on a 0% budget 
increase based upon the fact that the municipal budget had a 0% increase. The 
Township Committee at this point will recommend cuts to the Board of Education 
and give them a dollar figure for the budget. The Board of Education will have the 
ultimate decision as to where to cut.  
What the people had to say: 
From the people who spoke at the meeting, most were in favor of taking the cuts 
offered by the Board of Education and asked that the Township Committee make up 
the $73,000 difference and not go all the way to the 0% increase. One resident 
stated that with the low voter turnout and the fact that the budget was defeated by 
only 9 votes had all of the people in the room voted, the vote may well have turned 
out differently. She encouraged the citizens not to let that happen next year.  
 The final decision on the school budget was for no increase; this was 
presented to the state on May 19. 
 
Board of Education Meeting- June 7, 2010 
Budget Cuts 
 As reported above, on May 18 the Township Committee voted no increase for 
the school budget for the upcoming school year. That meant the proposed budget 
had to be trimmed by $229,306. The Township Committee made recommendations 
in the areas they thought should be trimmed. 
 Dr Purnell agreed with a majority of their recommendations; however there 
were 5 items that Dr. Purnell thought should not be cut. Those items included the 
removal of the Business Administrator’s assistant, the removal of the 
Basic/Remedial Skill Instruction, the removal of after school co/extra curricula 
activities, the removal of coaches, and the use of $26K from the Fund Balance. 
  Dr. Purnell felt that none of the items that affected students should be cut. In 
addition he did not want to use the money from the Fund Balance as he viewed that 
as borrowing against their future. To address the difference presented other areas to 
cut. 
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• Replace a retiring science teacher with a lower grade, but still highly qualified, 
experienced teacher.  

• Eliminate a middle school teaching position through scheduling changes. 
• Elimination of an aide for special education through scheduling changes. 
• Eliminate the technology upgrade for 8 printers, 5 laptops, and a server. It 

was felt that the school could apply for grants for this. 
• A further reduction in the supplies budget 
• Reduction of the Reading Street program. Savings were realized since one 

3rd grade class was being eliminated and the school could save $2K by 
ordering the program on-line. 

• Transportation costs for the subscription bus service would be raised by $50 
for the first child. There is no increase for additional children from the same 
household 

These reductions equaled the amount proposed by the Township Committee. To 
make up the remainder of the $229K, the will be a wage freeze on administrative 
and custodial salaries, and the budget for the new Principal was set at $90K .  
Summer Projects 
Summer projects on the school include work on the roof, upgrading of 4 first floor 
bathrooms, replacement of the outside door, upgrades to the electronic access, and 
additional preventative maintenance. 
Dr. Purnell’s Trip to Kenya 
Dr. Purnell gave a review of his trip to Kenya to assist doctors providing free medical 
care to the local population. He used his vacation days to accompany his brother, 
who is a doctor, to assist with the administrative duties while the doctors treated the 
patients. Because there had been a lot of rain, there was a malaria outbreak in 
addition to the day to day problems the local population faces with lack of medical 
care. So many people came that some had to be turned away.  
County Evaluation of Professional Development Plan 
Results of Harding’s Professional Development Plan; in the 6 areas ranked, Harding 
hit the target In 4 out of the 6. In the other 2 Harding was ranked acceptable. 
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NJEA and Race to the Top The local teacher’s union and the NJEA are 
withdrawing support for this state program, based upon the changes that were made 
by Governor Christie after the agreement. 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION , May 10 meeting 
 Approximately 30 residents of Harding Township came to the Board of 
Education meeting. The results of a feasibility study was presented that examined 
the educational, financial and ethnic impact of the consolidation of the Harding 
Township School District with one of three neighboring school districts. These 
examined districts were Madison, Chatham, and Bernards Township.  This study can 
be found at http://www.hardingtwp.org/hardingtwp/site/default.asp  
  In conclusion of the study it stated that it appears that the risk of limiting 
Harding's ability to govern its school operation and facilities, while increasing 
unknown financial uncertainty far outweighs any educational gain for the limited 
number of Harding students.  It is recommended by this study that Harding Township 
School District maintain its present independent operation and not pursue a K-12 
consolidation.  
 
 
 
 
 
Planning Board May 24, 2010 
Roll Call:  David Dietz and Joe Schliefer absent. 
Announcements/Reports/Presentations 
 Cindy Phillips reminded members to submit financial disclosure statements.  
Mrs. Olcott reported receiving the well head protection ordinance from the MUA and 
wondered if someone could explain the ordinance at a future meeting.  Mr. Saulnier 
reported that the build out committee had met on April 21st  to discuss the status of 
the township in the county waste water management plan which is updated every six 
years and needs to be checked to see whether there is any discrepancy between 
township zoning and the build out analysis.  There was some discussion about 



 
 

 
 

9 

whether park land should be excluded from the nitrate dilution analysis.  If excluded, 
the build out would exceed the carrying capacity of the land, but the county indicated 
that the excess is de minimus and that Harding would not need to redo zoning.  Mr. 
Saulnier did indicate that a closer analysis considering items such as steep slopes, 
setbacks and easements would need to be performed to determine the exact 
number of buildable lots.  Mrs. Moriarty reported that she had not yet attended a 
HOST meeting. 
Discussion 
 Bill Keefauver then gave his annual report on the proceedings of the Board of 
Adjustment.  Deer fencing was the first item discussed.  There was some thought of 
raising the allowable height to nine feet from seven but this was rejected.  Lighting 
continues to be an issue with some newer houses going overboard.  Lot coverage 
issues are considered, and the Board will grant requests for greater than 10% where 
applicant provides solutions such as dry wells to deal with infiltration; however, the 
Board will usually not go higher than 12%.  This sometimes occurs with one story 
houses since the bulk of the house is less than a fully conforming two-story house.  
 Questions of drainage come up, but the Board can only make approvals 
subject to other approvals such as the township engineer’s.  He noted that 
nonconforming structures can be repaired or restored, but not demolished.  The 
Board will allow applicants to try to restore (as in case of fire), but if they run into 
problems, all bets are off.  He mentioned that the Historic Preservation Commission 
functions in an advisory capacity, but that but most applicants will work with the 
Commission.  Mr. Newlin asked about the approval management issue, and was told 
that is was the zoning officer’s responsibility to check to see if required things (such 
as screening) were done. 
 The Board then discussed three ordinances referred from the Township 
Committee.  TC-08-10 dealt with soil erosion and sediment control; the state has 
asked for recodification, and there are no changes of substance.  TC-09-10 dealt 
with speed limits and led to a discussion on how signs should be used on Township 
roads.  TC-10-10 dealt with the ability of the Board of Adjustment can grant variance 
extensions.  The fee for variance extensions had been eliminated which called into 
question the Board’s ability to grant extensions.  The ordinance also raised the fine 
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for zoning violations from $200 to $1250 (according to the state max).  All three 
ordinances were approved. 
 The Board then discussed the draft fertilizer ordinance.  Mr. Newlin explained 
that the Township was required by the state to adopt the model ordinance which 
limits the use of phosphates.  Several issues where the ordinance might differ from 
the model were discussed, for example whether commercial landscapers should be 
required to register with the Township and pay a fee (conclusion: no), or what 
constitutes a body of water, or how buffer areas are affected.  Mrs. Kimball will take 
the comments and prepare an ordinance for consideration at the June meeting  
Resolution: PB-02-10, Applicant James and Dawn Didden, Block 4, Lot 56, 12 
Hartley Farms Road, Minor Site Plan, approved by voice vote. 
Applications: PB-05-09, Applicant Hartington J Trust, Block 7, Lot 1.01, 1.02 and 
4.02, Griffin Lane and Van Buren Road, Preliminary and Final Major Subdivision, 
Action:  Continue Public Hearing.  The applicant’s attorney indicated that the plan 
was being refined, and asked to carry discussion to the June meeting.  
PB-03-10, Applicant Blanchard Partners LP, Block 49, Lot 12, 55 Glen Alpin 
Road, Preliminary and Final Major Subdivision, Action:  Set Site Inspection.  The 
applicant’s engineer explained that this was a new project and that variances would 
be needed.  The current lot was over 24 acres and would be subdivided into four 
lots, one of which would contain the existing house.  Two of the new lots would be 
flag lots.  Set back variances would be needed for existing structures (play house 
and solar panels).  There was also a proposal to change a conservation easement 
which had been recorded as a “rough guess” that could be changed when the actual 
wetlands had been more precisely delineated.  An LOI had been approved. 
 
 
 
 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION, May 2010 
CONCEPT REVIEW: 

• Carifa/Conine, 140 Lees Hill Road, Block 47, Lot 9.01.  The applicants came 
to the HPC for a concept review prior to applying for building permits. This is 
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a non-contributing property in the Logansville District.  The current home is 
not visible from the street due in part to its site on the property and general 
topography of property which slopes away from the street and the extensive 
existing vegetation along Lee’s Hill Road.  Although the expansion will include 
a street-facing 3-car garage which is normally a design element that the HPC 
does not favor, the enlarged home will still not be visible from Lee’s Hill Road 
so there is no impact on streetscape. The HPC indicated that, as long as the 
applicant does not change their plans, the HPC does not need further review 
when the applicant applies for a construction permit.   

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT REFERRALS: 
• Janice Rizzo, 5 Willow Acres Lane, Block 25, Lot 18.  As the property is 

not in an historic district and the proposed construction does not impact 
streetscape, the Commission has no comment on this proposal to construct a 
swimming pool to the rear of this non-conforming property. 

• Chris and Jennifer Travers, Block 9, Lot 24. As the property is not in an 
historic district and the proposed construction does not impact streetscape. 
Although the home may be seen from Dickson’s Mill Road in the winter, the 
Commission has no comment on this proposal to construct two small 1 story 
additions to this residence. 

PLANNING BOARD REFERRAL 
• Blanchard Partners, LP, 53 Glen Alpin Road, block 49, Lot 12.   The 

Commission reviewed plans to subdivide the existing 24.1 acre lot in the RR 
zone.  The proposal divides this lot into 4 parcels, of 6.46, 6.19, 6.0, and 5.0 
acres.  The HPC’s primary stated concerns were to maintain Harding’s rural 
streetscape and to ensure that the lots are created in a way that will easily 
allow residences to be built without variances. Using these criteria, the 
Commission identified the two smallest lots as problematic because of their 
shape. In the case of proposed lot 12.03, the Commission noted that the 
triangular building envelope suggests that only ½ of the lot is buildable and 
that the most buildable portion of the envelope was just within 100’ setback 
and an unlikely spot for a proposed home to be sited.  In the case of 
proposed lot 12.02, the lot, the building lot is long and narrow and the 
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Commission thought the he new owner of this lot would have limited flexibility 
regarding the orientation of new construction. The Commission agreed that its 
response to the Planning Board should urge the Board to consider 
“buildability” and “streetscape” in reviewing this application. 

CONSTRUCTION REFERRALS 
• Randazzo, 159 Sand Spring Road, Block 24, Lot 11. This application was 

referred again to the HPC in response to its request to review final plans as 
submitted to the construction office. In a letter to the HPC dated April 20, 
2010, Mr. Randazzo informed the HPC that he did not want to make further 
changes to his plans.  The Commission had no further comment.  

• Ponek/Dioda, 518 Van Beuren Road, Block 6, Lot 9.01  Demolition 
Referral. The contract purchaser and her realtor appeared before the 
Commission to discuss their plans to demolish the existing home as well as 
the accessory structures on the property.  They were informed that a previous 
conditional Certificate of Appropriateness for demolition on this property 
expired without the conditions being met and the Certificate of 
Appropriateness for demolition expired in 2009 and that, at the time, SHPO 
has raised questions relating to the historic context of the property as it 
related to elements of the nomination of the Silver Lake District to the Historic 
Register. The applicants indicated that previous issues raised with SHPO and 
the DEP had been resolved and wetlands delineations had been approved, 
but were not yet recorded in Harding files. The HPC explained that it was 
aware that the conditions that made us think the current residence might be 
saved as an accessory structure three years ago might have changed and 
that we would have to see the property again to determine whether there was 
anything left to save or rehabilitate. 
The Commission reiterated its understanding that it was unlikely that the 
purchaser would start with the footprint of the existing house and expand the 
foundation to accommodate a new home of desired size.  
The Commission also reiterated that its goal was not to delay demolition for 
the maximum amount of time but to understand what the purchaser intended 
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to build, and to keep an open dialogue with the applicant to the point where 
our suggestions had been explored and/or building plans were finalized. 
It was agreed that the next step is for the purchaser to come back to the HPC 
with their design ideas and a site plan specific to their building plans. 

• John McFayden/Tom Luciano, 147 Pleasantville Road, Block 14, Lot 3.01  
The applicant presented revised plans for a new residence previously 
approved by the Board of Adjustment.  The new contract purchaser desires a 
smaller house than approved.   The applicant presented revisions to the plans 
previous approved by the Board of Adjustment and supported by the HPC.  
The new plans reduce the space of the proposed home by about 1,000 sf.,  
further reducing the massing and scale of the house, yet consistent with our 
previous recommendations. The only recommendation made by the 
Commission was to change the roof-line over the front door to be consistent 
with the proposed porch roof style and pitch (shed roof) and to modify the 
columns.  The applicants indicated they will consider this requested changes. 

DISCUSSION 
• The commission discussed a request from the Township Committee to have 

the HPC represented on the recently formed Parks Committee being chaired 
by Tom DePoortere.  Given that Mr. DePoortere is the Planning Board liaison 
to the HPC, it was decided that further representation on the committee was 
unnecessary.  This will be communicated to the Township Committee by 
Maureen Soter. 

• Wendy Montgomery, Board of Adjustment liaison, reported on the status of to 
applications that involved contributing properties in historic districts – the 
Swift application for new construction (Pleasantville Road, Green Village 
District) and the Howard application to rebuild a historic accessory structure 
previously damaged by fire.  The Board of Adjustment approved variances 
related to the Swift application.  The Board of Adjustment gave an 
interpretation, based on the assumption of the veracity of the applicant’s 
testimony, that the non-conforming structure could be rebuilt because it was 
not totally destroyed. 
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BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT, no report 
Harding Open Space Trust, no report 
 
 
 
 
Civic Association News and Announcements 
Civic Association:  The DEADLINE FOR THE next issue OF THE THUMBNAIL is 
SEPTEMBER 3 (the September issue will be out after Labor Day). Current and 
past issues of Thumbnail, as well as the Directory are also on our Website: 
http:/www.hardingcivic.org. Send questions or comments about Thumbnail to editor, 
email address: hesnaj@verizon.net, or the Harding Township Civic Association, 
PO Box 72, New Vernon, NJ 07976.  
 Although Thumbnail is not published again until September, the Civic 
Association will continue to update its website, www.hardingcivic.org, over the 
summer, if you send in your notices.  We will post events and announcements sent 
to our e-mail address: submissions@hardingcivic.org.  
 
 
TOWNSHIP RECYCLING  
The Saturday summer recycling dates are June 19, July 10, July 24, August 14 
and 28, and Sept 11. The scheduled recycling date of Saturday Sept. 24 is 
changed to Saturday Oct 2, due to conflict with the Fire Dept auction. 
Commingled Recyclables: consists of all aluminum and tin cans, glass bottles, and 
only plastic bottles and containers with the Recycling symbol, and #1 or #2. Try to 
crush plastic bottle to conserve space. Please remember no plastic or paper bags. 
Commingled Mixed Paper recycling; consists of all paper, cardboard, newspaper, 
office paper, magazines, and books. Please put loose or shredded paper in paper 
bag. Please flatten all boxes or fill with other paper products. Other accepted items; 
Batteries; automotive (car) and household (rechargeable accepted); Computers and 
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all related peripherals, i.e. printers and monitors; Automotive and light truck tires, (on 
or off rim) and Propane tanks (BBQ size only) The Hours of operation are every 
Wednesday from 7AM. to noon (7– 9AM self service); and every other Saturday: 
9AM to noon. 
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DATES TO REMEMBER, meetings as noted. 
Municipal Court (1st and 3rd Tuesday)   3 PM 
Municipal Court (2nd and 4th Friday)    11AM  
Environmental Commission (1st Monday)   7:30 PM  
Seniors (2nd and 4th Thursday)Chrst KingCh  11 AM   
Planning Board (4th Monday)    7:30 PM  
Hist Preservtion Comm (1stThursday)   8 PM   
Board of Health (2nd Thursday)    8 PM  
Board of Education (1st and 3rd Monday)   7:30 PM  
Board of Education (September only: 2nd Monday) 7:30 PM  
Board of Adjustment (3rd Thursday)    7:30 PM  
Township Committee(3rd Wed)    7:30 PM   
Harding Twp Civic Association (1st Monday)  7:30 PM 
  
 


